





Message from Miss Wheeler

We have had another very enjoyable week at Brunswick Park. It was wonderful to see so many of you at the Parent Consultations - we are so proud of our Brunswick Park children and are grateful for your ongoing support.

Throughout the week, we have been busy preparing for next week's Coronation events. Each class is making beautiful bunting which will be hung up, ready for the celebrations. Please remember that on Friday 5th May, children can dress up in red, white and blue. There is also going to be an optional cake competition - we look forward to seeing your entries!

Please remember that school is closed on Monday 1st May (Bank Holiday) and Tuesday 2nd May (industrial action).

We hope you have a lovely weekend and look forward to seeing you on Wednesday 3rd May.

CHBP Governing Body

A warm welcome back to you all from the Governing Body to the Summer Term. We will be holding parent elections this term for two parent governors; if you are interested please contact us via email for more information.

Governors have a key role in the strategic oversight of the Federation. They are responsible for overseeing the management side of a school: strategy, policy, budgeting and staffing. They enable their school to run as effectively as possible, working alongside senior leaders and supporting teachers to provide excellent education to all pupils.

Please submit your details and a supporting statement of no more than 200 words before Friday 12th May to governors@chbp.org.uk Please give information about your skills, expertise and work. If we have more than two applications there will be a vote within the school parent/carer community after the closing date. We welcome applications from all members of the school community. Thank you

Industrial Action

Please remember that the school is closed on Tuesday 2nd May due to the teacher's strikes.

The King's Coronation

To celebrate the Coronation of King Charles, we will be having an afternoon tea party on Friday 5th May for the whole school. We will be making our very own personalised bunting during art lessons next week. Everyone should dress in red, white and/or blue. The School Council have also decided that we should hold a Coronation themed cake competition to be judged in the morning then eaten and enjoyed in the afternoon. Anyone wishing to bring in cakes should take them to the classroom on the morning of Friday 5th May. Please remember that we are a nut free school.

Please see below the Coronation kitchen menu.



PTA

Estate Agent boards.

We are pleased to announce our new partnership with Charles Henry Peppiat, a local estate agent based in Southgate. They will give us £15 per board that they get consent to put up (maximum of 100). This is easy money for Brunswick Park PTA. All YOU need to do is click the link and have their estate agent board advertising Brunswick Park Summer Fair put up outside your property. You could even share the link with friends and family so they can do the same! Please make sure you specify where you want your board. If you don't have a wall for it to go on they will bring it on a stand and have it free standing by your property.

https://forms.gle/BuAm47EoapCXCvFp8

If you can, please consider having one to help us smash this. We are over 1/5 of the way to our target after day 1 so thank you to everyone that has helped achieve that!!!

Please also see below dates to remember on the lead up to the Summer Fair.

 19^{th} and 26^{th} May – Non Uniform day in exchange for chocolate /sweet donations- No nuts please.

9th June- Non Uniform day in exchange for bottle donations, alcoholic or non-alcoholic.

All donations must be unopened and in date.

Deaf Awareness Week 2023

Deaf Awareness Week is an annual event to celebrate the Deaf Community. There are 12 million adults in the UK who are deaf or have hearing loss, and an estimated 50,000 deaf children and young people.

This year, Deaf Awareness Week 2023 will take place from the 1st to the 7th May. Deaf Awareness Week aims to bring to light the barriers that people who are deaf and those with hearing loss face in society. By educating ourselves on learning key communication tips and recognising the importance of the Deaf Community, together we can take steps to be more inclusive and celebrate diversity.

Here are links to websites that provide information and resources that you may find useful:

https://admin.barnet.gov.uk/sites/default/files/

https://admin.barnet.gov.uk/sites/default/files/2023-04/08%20fingerspelling-poster.pdf

https://royaldeaf.org.uk/

https://www.ndcs.org.uk/

Table Top Sale

Please see below a flyer for a table top sale next Saturday which may be of interest to you. The sale is being organised by a local parent who is trying to help parents who are struggling in the living crisis. The sale will include children's clothes, toys, games, books etc all at great prices.



Summer Holiday Music Experience

Please see below, a flyer from the Arts Depot. The Summer Music Experience course will take place from Monday 7th to Thursday 10th August, running from 10am to 3pm each day. Although places are limited, they are offering 20 free places to students who receive Free School Meals (this is not Universal Free School Meals).

To enrol, please follow this <u>link</u> and click on "BEAT summer Holiday Music Experience at artsdepot".



Dates for the Diary

Monday 1st May- Bank Holiday- School Closed Tuesday 2nd May- School Closed- Teacher Strike Friday 5th May- Coronation Celebration Day at school Monday 8th May- Bank Holiday for the King's Coronation- School Closed Tuesday 9th May- Start of Year 6 SATS week Wednesday 10th May- Year 4 to Carrotty Wood Monday 15th May- Year 3 start Swimming Lessons Monday 15th May – Start of Year 2 SATS week Friday 19th May- Non Uniform in exchange for sweets/chocolate donation Monday- 22nd May- Year 6- PGL to Isle of White Monday- 22nd May- 2S to Florence Nightingale Museum Tuesday 23rd May – 2F to Florence Nightingale Museum Friday 26th May- Non Uniform in exchange for sweets/chocolate donation Friday 26th May – Break up for Half Term at 3.15pm Monday 5th June- Back to school, normal time Monday 5th June – Class photographs Monday 5th June- 5C Natural History Museum trip Friday 9th June- Non Uniform in exchange for bottle donations

Attendance and Punctuality

Congratulations to 5C who won the best attendance award last week with 95.56%.

The best punctuality goes to RS, 1EB, 3R, 3V and 4M. Well done to you all.

There was no Celebration Assembly today. Stars of the Week and Head of School Awards will be presented and published next week.